

## Summery from NoRenCa meeting 5<sup>th</sup> of November, 5-6 PM

The meeting started with a short information from Lars concerning the present COVID-situation, which has influenced the momentum from our group.

We talked about the possibility to make a second NoRenCa meeting with live surgeries and lectures. There were several suggestions, but we decided to postpone it to 2022. There will be time enough to discuss this further in February, where we should have another meeting. We could also perform a web seminar for 1.5-2 hours with live surgery and questions to the participants.

We are some from the NoRenCa group who are involved in the agenda of the next EKCS (European Kidney Cancer Symposium) 2021. If you have any suggestions for the agenda or something to add, please mail it to Lars or Christian.

We discussed Harry's well-written protocol. Harry went through the protocol. It was decided that everyone from the NoRenCa group should be involved in the steering committee. There was some minor changes, e.g. which scoring syst. should we use. Börje will send the updated version of both UISS and Leibovich score to Harry and all. We decided that during the next couple of weeks we could perform some changes to the protocol online and then mid-December we will have a short meeting to finalize the protocol. Harry will take care of the ethical approval, which was in Finish and translated to either Swedish or English. The strategy will then be that Harry will send it to one of each member in the other Scandinavian countries, and then they will seek National Ethical approval.

The hour went very quickly due to this lively and online conversation.

Lars Lund (Chair)